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Operations Update
There was one operational update to report since the last board meeting. Our NPDES permit requires us to conduct some additional lab samples this month. Along with the routine monthly sampling for BOD/TSS and Coliform, we are required to sample for Ammonia, Nitrate, TDS, and TKN during the months of June and September. These samples were collected and submitted as required last week.
In addition, there have been no signs of leakage or issues observed at the repair site on the force main that feeds the wastewater treatment plant (WWTP). The repair appears to be holding well, and the mainline is operating as expected.
All regular sampling and monitoring activities remain in compliance with SWRCB requirements.
Sea Level Rise Report Update
The Sea Level Rise (SLR) report has been completed, and the final version was emailed to the Board for review. No further action is required at this time unless otherwise directed.
I can’t remember if we had already discussed the water that is leaking from the street above the sewer manhole, but based on my observations, it appears to be groundwater that has found its way through a crack in the street surface, and in my professional opinion, it is not related to the sewer system.
